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Good morning, Heidi and Patti

| am writing to let you know about a recent memo received from the Department of
Revenue (DOR) and attached hereto, which addresses the proper procedure for the
appointment of Value Adjustment Board (VAB) Chair. In previous years, there has
been no direct guidance with regards to this issue, and | have provided guidance on
this issue to the best of my knowledge and ability, which is and was consistent with
VAB operations throughout the state. The DOR has now provided clarification on this
issue, and we must alter our current procedures in order to comply with the direction
provided by the DOR.

The DOR has advised in the attached memo that they read Florida Statute Section
194.015 and Florida Administrative Code Section 12D-9.004 to direct that the Board
of County Commissioners (BoCC) elects the two BoCC VAB members AND elects
the Chair to the VAB. As we now have direct guidance on this issue, we must now
follow the direction as provided by the DOR. The attached memo has also been
provided to the Florida Association of County Attorneys, Inc. by the DOR; by now,
your County Attorney is probably also aware of this issue.

Moving forward, please ensure that each year the BoCC elects the VAB Chair during
the same meeting that the BoCC elects its two VAB members. If the BoCC in your
county will not be electing BoCC VAB members until after August, 2024, please reach
out to the County Attorney’s Office and/or the BoCC directly to ensure that this issue
is placed on an agenda and formally addressed during an upcoming BoCC meeting
[before August, 2024] so that the BoCC can elect a VAB Chair prior to the 2024 VAB
Organizational Meeting.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.

Respectfully,
Holly Cosby
VAB Counsel
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contains information from the Law Office of Holly E. Cosby, P.A. that is considered
confidential or privileged. The information is intended solely for the recipient and use



by any other party is not authorized. If you are not the intended recipient, be aware
that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this information is
prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission in error, please
permanently delete this information and notify me immediately. Additionally,

however, Florida has a very broad Public Records Law. Most written communications
to or from State and Local Officials regarding State or Local business are public
records available to the public and media upon request. Your email communications
may therefore be subject to public disclosure. Thank you.



